
A note of explanation 

Whilst in previous years we have held our Christmas 
season events in St. Andrew’s, work began on 31st 
October 2017 installing a brand-new heating system, 
which means that the church was closed for several 
weeks.

We were therefore most grateful to Bishop Auckland 
Methodist Church and to St. Mary’s RC Church for 
agreeing to host these events and enjoyed being with 
them and welcoming you all again.


